Ordsall and Langworthy Community Committee - 2nd December, 2003


ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Wrotham Close, Westerham Avenue, off Liverpool Street, Salford

2nd December, 2003


Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.00 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Slater - in the Chair

Councillors Anderson Brookes, Connor, McIntyre and Salmon




E. Sands










L. Thomas
    New Barracks





J. Wood





W. Smith – Legendary Properties Company





L. Tapner – S.C.V.





E. Dale – Ordsall Community Café Project





A. Cruddos 







G.Hill


South Clarendon







P. Delawey

Steering Group





G. Grady




J. Williams 

Salford Community 





M. Scantlebury
Network




J. Doyle – Neota

A. Nzeyimana – Salford African Social Club

A. Godding – SAYO

P. Clark - SPARKY




K. Richardson  
Salford 





D. McKelvey

P.C.T.





R. Ross – St Clement’s Church 





M. Barrett 
Grain Wharf 





G. Angold
 Residents Association





B. Wright - LHARA/Resident





L. Willis

Local     





J. Dale

Residents


OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Sykes - Area Co-ordinator




R. Spanner - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator

T. Walsh – SRB 5 Team

A. Whitmarsh – Development Services Directorate

A. Hand 

K. Scarlett
    Housing Services Directorate

K. Keech

C. Dale - Corporate Services Directorate
42.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Dobbs and Leaston, Sara Noonan, Joyce Fitzpatrick, Mike Pevitt, Linda Robson and Sgt. Andy Brown.
43.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS


RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the Community Committee meeting held on 7th October, 2003, be approved as a correct record.

44. FUTURE DEVELOPMENT OF ORDSALL

Barry Whitmarsh from the City Council presented a report outlining proposals, developed in partnership with the Legendary Property Company (LPC), for the regeneration of Ordsall. The following key point were made:

· The aims of the proposals were to (a) increase the diversity of housing in Ordsall and (b) increase the population of Ordsall

· LPC intended to build on what was already present in the area - they had, for example, attracted over 500 new residents to Everton without building a single property

· The Future Development Working Party would be used as a forum for consultation with the architects, with additional community representatives being sought to strengthen the group

· There was no intention of demolishing good, existing housing stock

· The draft framework would be presented at a community consultation event at the end of March 2004.


The following suggestions were made by the committee in relation to the proposals:

· The Tenant Participation Team could be asked for their input on the proposals

· Management issues should be considered when appraising hard-to-let housing for demolition.

 
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the proposals for the preparation of the development framework, as outlined in the report, be endorsed; and




(2) THAT the membership of the Ordsall Future Development Working Party be reviewed to ensure that it is as representative of the Community as possible.

45.
FRESH START FOR HOUSING IN SALFORD
Kevin Scarlett gave a presentation on the Council’s new approach to housing  - ‘A Fresh Start for Housing IN Salford’.  The new strategy would seek to establish a strategic framework through which effective and long lasting housing solutions could be provided, that met the needs and aspirations of residents, as identified through consultation. The framework would cover private, housing association and council housing and would be developed in three phases, as outlined to members.  It was hoped that the Decent Homes Standard for council housing would be met by 2010 and that similar improvements to private housing could be made through the utilisation of Housing Market Renewal funding.

Members noted that the underlying principles of the ‘fresh start’ would be:

· Customers come first

· Choices for all

· Performance excellence.

It was further noted that local residents would be engaged in consultation through a ‘communications and tenant empowerment strategy’ designed to help ensure that the approach adopted would take diverse local circumstances into account.  

The following issues were raised by the committee:

· The need for a community lettings policy

· Problems pertaining to South Clarendon estate

· Lack of clarity regarding the options available.

In response to the final issue, Kevin Scarlett indicated that no preferred options had been established yet.  The options would only be developed once the aspirations of residents, as expressed through consultation, had been identified.


RESOLVED:
THAT (1) the content of the presentation be noted;




(2) specific complaints concerning heating systems in former council housing be followed up by Councillor Connor.
46.
HOUSING MARKET RENEWAL FUND
Kevin Scarlett gave members a brief update on the status of the Council’s bid for Housing Market Renewal funding.  The bid, made in partnership with Manchester City Council, had been accepted and a £125 million pathfinder grant was due to be released.  The money would be used to address a variety of private housing problems in central Salford and the consultation being carried out in connection with the ‘fresh start’ would help to establish priorities.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

47.
SAYO AND SPARKY UPDATES
Anne Godding and Paula Clark updated the committee on the recent work of SAYO and SPARKY.  It was noted that (a) funding for the projects was tapering; (b) alternative funding would have to be sought and (c) appropriate exit strategies needed to be developed.  The Committee raised their concern that the area still lacked a conveniently located community centre.  In response it was noted that CABE was currently assessing vacant sites across Salford, including the Ordsall and Langworthy wards, with a view to developing these sites for possible community use.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information provided be noted and volunteers be thanked for their involvement in the projects’ activities.

48.
ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
The Neighbourhood Co-ordinator circulated an updated version of the plan for consideration by members.  The plan was due to be printed within one week so any comments on the plan would have to be made within this timeframe. 

· Tony Walsh indicated that he would be seeking to strengthen the Langworthy element of the plan

· Jonathan Dale re-iterated the need for more genuinely independent community projects as current projects, whilst welcome, were mainly council initiatives. 


RESOLVED:
THAT
(1) the contents of the plan be noted; and 





(2) any comments on the plan be made within one week.

49. NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT


A consultation meeting to discuss proposals relating to a new model for neighbourhood management was due to be held at the Watersports Centre on 12th January, 2004 at 7 p.m.   Committee members unable to attend the meeting could attend one of the following, alternative, meetings:

(i) Barton Airport Lancashire Aeroclub – 10th December, 2003 at 7 p.m.

(ii) Walkden Congregational Church, Bolton Road, Walkden – 16th December, 2003, at 7 p.m. 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

50.
BUDGET SUB GROUP DECISIONS

It was noted that the remaining funds available for the two wards were as follows:


Ordsall - £11,754


Langworthy - £2,941


but that the funds would be amalgamated on January 1st, 2004.



RESOLVED:
THAT (1) the decisions of the Budget Sub-Group meeting held on 31st October, 2003 be endorsed; and





(2) the financial position statement at 22nd October, 2003 be noted. 

51.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE

Information was provided with regard to the following:

· Radio Regen Broadcast: the event had been a huge success, 70% of pupils at St. Clement’s Primary School had heard the broadcast and the Reverend Rachael Ross had proved a consummate DJ.
· Ordsall Community Café Project: members noted that the essential demolition work had finally started.
· The number 91 bus service: in response to the petition presented to the Transport Authority against the cessation of the 91 bus service, the Authority had announced that (a) the numbers 69 and 73 would run more frequently and (b) a new route (service number 70) encompassing part of the 91 route would be established.
· Ordsall Hall: the ‘lighting the legend’ event had proved very successful thanks to the hard work of all those involved.  Three large-scale Sunday events were now due to be held, starting on 7th December, 2003.
· Carol Services: details of services being held at the respective churches of Rev. Andy Salmon and Rev. Rachael Ross were circulated to members.
· Seedley & Langworthy In Bloom: the group had been approached by the Endemol TV company who were hoping to be commissioned by the BBC to film several communities preparing for the national ‘In Bloom’ finals in 2004.  If commissioned, the programme would be broadcast at peak time over 18 weeks in the summer.
Since the meeting the group has been disappointed to hear that the BBC commission has not been secured for this year.

· Salford Women’s Centre: the new manager introduced herself to members.
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

52. SKATEBOARDING ON THE QUAYS

It was noted that the Council was going to apply for a by-law to prevent skateboarders from practising their sport on the Quays, as their activities were proving noisy and dangerous.  It was hoped, however, that a purpose-built area could be found and designated for skateboard enthusiasts.  Planning permission for such a development had been granted for the Stowell Fields site, but some of the funding had yet to be identified.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

53.
CRIME AND DISORDER STATISTICS
A summary of key actions taken by the Salford Crime Reduction Partnership was circulated to members.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

54. SCHOOLS UPDATE

Members received an information update on the new school planned to replace St Clement’s and Radclyffe primary schools.  

RESOLVED:
THAT (1) the information be noted; and




(2) the Committee’s displeasure at the lack of information regarding school proposals in the Langworthy ward be recorded.

55.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting would be held on Tuesday, 3rd February, 2003, commencing at 7.00 p.m.

